
July 15, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
There are just a few things to share. Although cases continue to rise in our greater Delaware County 
community, thankfully there are no Care Center nor Residential living residents who are positive for 
COVID-19 at this time.  There are 2 residents residing in Residential Living on modified quarantine due 
to exposure.  Two employees are home on isolation.  
 
Full Count Training 
The Full Count training sessions originally scheduled for 2:00 p.m. will be held at 3:00 p.m. in the 
Auditorium on Thursday, 21st and Friday, July 22nd.  The training sessions will also be broadcast on 
Channel 1970. 
 
Health & Wellness 
The Health & Wellness Department is proud to introduce our newest team member, Patrice Porreca, 
BSW/MBA. Patrice will be assuming the role of our Residential Living Social Worker.  Please feel free to 
contact her directly at 610-707-4898 with any questions or concerns.  We are thrilled to have join us! 
 
Hallway Closures and Construction 
On Wednesday, July 20th and Thursday, July 21st, the hallway from the old Gift Shop to the auditorium 
will be closed in the morning and early afternoon.  The hallway will be open by 3:00 p.m. The new roof 
over phase 2 is still underway, and mechanical curbs and rails for roof top mounted equipment are 
being installed as well.  Walls are being framed on both floors; as they are installed, the electrician and 
plumber begin their in-wall rough ins.  Sprinkler systems are being installed on both floors, as well as 
duct work.  The kitchen hood is being installed, and the new walk-in coolers are scheduled for the next 
few weeks.  There will be some intermittent hallway closures. Timely, specific information will be 
shared.  Where possible, we are completing work off hours.  
 
Best Regards, 
 
Maureen 
 
 
 


